
USTRANSCOM Personal Property Advisory #23-0027 

 

Date:  12 January 2023 

 

From:  USTRANSCOM Defense Personal Property Management Office (TCJ9), Scott AFB, IL    

             62225 

 

To:  International Auto Logistics (IAL), Worldwide Vehicle Processing Centers (VPC), Military     

        Service Headquarters Representatives, Personal Property Shipping Offices (PPSO), and    

        Personal Property Processing Offices (PPPO)  

 

Subject:  Vehicle Processing Center (VPC) Pyeongtaek, Korea Closed 17 to 24 January 2023  

 

1.  Please ensure widest dissemination to personal property counselors, POV customers, and 

other stakeholders as appropriate.  

 

2.  The government-owned, contractor-operated (GO/CO) Pyeongtaek VPC will close Tuesday, 

17 January through the following Tuesday, 24 January 2023 for building renovations and Seollal, 

Korea’s Lunar New Year celebration. Camp Humphreys obtained approval to make major 

repairs to the GO/CO facility, which includes replacing the flooring in all VPC office spaces. 

Confirmed schedule follows. 

 

16 JAN – Dr. Martin Luther King Day (United States federal holiday) 

17 to 20 JAN – VPC flooring installation 

21 to 24 JAN – Seollal, Korean Lunar New Year  

25 JAN – VPC Pyeongtaek resumes normal business hours 

 

3.  IAL has accommodated and/or rescheduled all customers’ appointments during the closure 

and posted the notice on its website, PCSmyPOV (https://www.pcsmypov.com/). Scroll down to 

the bottom of the home page for the notice. Specific information for VPC Pyeongtaek is listed 

under the “Locations” link for that facility.  

 

4.  Send questions regarding this advisory to transcom.scott.tcj9.mbx.pp---pov-help@mail.mil. 

For POV turn-in or pick-up appointments for VPC Pyeongtaek only, direct customers to 

Pyeongtaek.VPC@IALPOV.us or local commercial telephone +82 2 798 7036. From the United 

States, commercial toll-free telephone is (855) 389-9499; email customerservice@ialpov.us.  

 

5.  This message was approved for release by the Deputy Director, Defense Personal Property 

Management Office, TCJ9-D.  
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